Meeting Minutes
Arizona Amateur Hockey Association 

Monthly Meeting at the Ice Den Warming Room
Monday, April 11, 2016 at 6:30
Conference Call in Number 712-832-8310
Dial in Access Code is 608-0156
· Call to order 
· 6:33
· Dial in to Conference call if needed 
· Joth Jacobson(FYHA) dialed in

· Establish a quorum and identify any directors with proxies 
· Todd Brodfuehrer – Melissa Yubetta

· Kayman Wong – Sean Whyte

· Gary Ihling – Tony Radke

· Chris Ruhly – Justin Rogers
· Bob Platt – Bruce Urban

· Jeff Farr – Tait Green

· Introductions 
· 6:33
· Approval of the agenda
· 1st – Jim Curley

· 2nd – Tony Radke

· Approval of last month’s minutes (Sent to Board on 3/17 and added on website)
· 1st –  Jim Curley

· 2nd – Tony Radke

· Reports
· Treasurers Report
· 80K registration 10K over what was budgeted which is right where we thought we would be at this point in time. We have over 100K in the bank right now so sitting pretty good. 
· Coaching Report
· Schedule ready for upcoming clinic season in fall and we will be doing them in pairs as we found doing 2 clinics in one day was very successful.  We will offer Level 1 and 2 concurrently but everyone needs to understand that does not mean you are getting both at the same time.  Reminder you have to have your levels to be on the bench. We will get them up on the website so you can sign up but for now the dates are as follows:
· September 17th Peoria Level 1 and 2

· October 15th Scottsdale Level 1 and 3

· November 19th Gilbert Level 1 and 2

· Level 4 not determined yet as RMD comes to Phoenix every 3 years so won’t be another 2 years before it comes back here but they will be in Denver/Texas or Las Vegas. 

· Larry also talked about his new position that he was promoted too, exactly like Coaching position but completely different, development program regarding Goaltending which will involve training in May that Larry will attend. The National directive is to bring up level of GT in US and the # of Goaltenders.
· The training is a 3 day training in May and USAH picks up everything for the training Food and Housing, asking affiliate to pay flight for $320 for Larry to attend. 
· Motion – Tony Radke

· 2nd – Sarah Dennee

· All in Favor - Unanimous

· Officiating Report 
· This past month development camp went well. There were 7 time slots able to fill them all with 3 officials each having shadows, younger ones had good time for those that never had a 3 official set up, reward them with gifts, whistles, sweaters etc…Looking forward to it next year. Great to have them in this atmosphere.  We did want to remind all Coaches its extremely important to wear helmet on the ice.  Chris also attended the AZYHL meeting and he thought it was great for feedback opening up better communication, topic brought up in that meeting we want to simplify one aspect of our fees for next year, travel rates Tier 1 rate, AAA rate, AA rate, travel rate, so going to have Tier 1 Rate and Travel Rate so getting rid of AAA and AA. They also asked if you have anything you want to see next season, send us an email with your request.  Tim asked them if there were any successes with the high school pilot program and Chris said they still need to get that going.  Chris also wanted to let the board know that their last AHOA board meeting they set up a scorekeeping committee so more to come on that. 
· Registrars Report
· Donnalee said there is a new way of doing standard report, can do it in portal.  Currently we have 7260 players, reduced our unclaimed down to 980 so again Donnalee will send out who is left on it to Tammy and she will send it out to everyone..most are adults.  She said she thinks the 201 players are learn to skate or U6. She will resend it by next Monday.  New portal is out so if you want to start registering for 16-17 season that would entitle them to play until the end of August…they can still register 15-16 season but not sure why you would. Won’t get the count until next season if they select the registration 16-17…as of April 1st they can pick both.  If they register today for 16-17 season they won’t count until next season because it’s a whole other report.  On the 30th of April I would hope that the bulk of people will have their numbers done for 15-16.  June will include everyone register for 15-16.  They count them in but no one claims the little howlers. Try hockey for free kids, no one really captures them but someone could capture them. No limit to how many teams can capture them except if you are not Tier. Sherri asked to confirm number. 7260 registered players only and Donnalee said the youth:coach ratio report does not put in the unclaimed. Donnalee will check to see why it is different (ratio report) will check with Paulette.
· Disciplinary Report
· There is nothing

· Background Screening / Safe Sport Report
· Herb is absent

· Social Media Report 
· Sharon is asking for any Photos you may have.  She has a card to give out to the Team Managers for photos so please come get some and give them out. She is going to the Little Howlers programs and started yesterday in Peoria. Also tagging people on facebook gets the word out. She will be covering the Spring programs, if certain days/times you think would be good for her to come let her know and she will work it into her schedule.  She is working with Adam for the Adult Championships and wants to do interviews with adult players like a Q&A. She was also going to check and see if the parents of the Little Howlers would mind interviewing the little howlers as well, do like a Little Howler of the month. She created a badge so she doesn’t look like a creeper and it basically says AAHA media with her name and picture. She is also now in the position for more work if any of the associations want a media person. 
· AAHA Admin Report
· Please let me know if you have anyone that needs to be added or removed from the Do Not Play list on the website. Also continuing to work on cleaning up the credentials on the Website so will be sending emails and updates throughout the month. Also separated the commitment letters for CAHA Scottsdale and CAHA Chandler on the website and will make sure that everything is separated for them as they are not the same association. Reminder that there are still quite a few members of your associations without SS or CEP…how are they allowed on the bench? I will send out the names. 
· VP / Presidents Report
· Appeal heard last month has been appealed to USAH, find out within a 45-60 day period for the result of that so when or if that comes down I will let you know as quickly as I can. Brian Gallagher from CAHA asked if we had followed up on the insurance and Tim said Jeff Farr is looking at that, more for association with no players but Jim said he will look into it as well. 
· AZYHL Report
· AZYHL meeting was end of March and there were lots of new faces in the room, David and Cammille stepped up as co-chair, very productive meeting…Cammile will be at these meetings to update us with actions. Not all the associations were sure of who their reps would be at this time but need to know before the start of the season. The Rep will be the POC and that will be a more streamline communication process. Are going to keep the seeding Jamboree squirt and peewee only (bantam and U16 will figure it out without a jamboree), September 10th we will schedule after that for the season games, not going to facilitate scoresheets for Tier 1 and Tier 2 , that will be on the teams to do.  There will be discussions to set up out of town weekends (for El Paso and Vegas teams to come in and place several games), preset ice, AZYHL want control. There will be perpetual trophies and structure for congratulating 1st and 2nd place teams in place. Allow 5 teams for each division with only 1 permitted as elite. Up to director of hockey or coaching staff what teams will be what.  The next meeting will be May 2nd   at Oceanside, 6:30. It was asked if El Paso, Vegas etc Out of State are they planning on being members or guests, Geoff said if they are members have to go through affiliate agreement
· Championship Committee Report

· U14 and U15 Geoff is in charge of the committee, want to get monthly report…last weekend in Alaska with Bruce.  They said Alaska did a great job of putting on the U14 tournament, big boys 6’5 goaltender at age 14. We will put together a great tournament..one thing to decide is how much you want to be involved in this is what Geoff said to the board. First thing for the board to clarify is the representative to be the host team, automatic host slot, hold state tournament at Tier 1 as if the winner goes to district tournament but the winner will advance to host team, runner up will go to the district tournament. Can we make that decision really quickly as we are already behind. Who can host, who is willing in terms of ice, hotel vendor, a couple of people soliciting…USAH limits the kickback from the hotels to $10.  There is also an At Large opportunity as well

· Motion for the winner of state play down is the host team and runner up go to district.
· 1st - Jim Rogers

· 2nd - Bruce Urban

· All in Favor – Unanimous

· 2nd order of business authorize Tim to make decisions signing contract with travelling teams 

· Sean said Tier 1 committee already established so should be given the authority to make decisions

· Day to day decisions have time to take back to committee?  More time than taking it back to the board

· Brian said formal recommendation from sub-committee and Tier 1 committee to exec board and the exec will decide if more forward
· All in Favor – Unanimous

· Asked Arizona’s team to host district tournament does the board want to be involved with hosting another tournament

· Board hosting?

· Only 3 states Arizona, Colorado and Texas.  It’s our turn, every 3 years…if not interested have to move forward with the district and make other arrangements. Bruce asked when we need to bring it back to the district and Geoff said quickly as possible, definitely by June meeting. If we say due to this year hosting Nationals we won’t do it will we go back into the rotation and not do it for another 4 years. 

· Will the host and other Tier team in state be at the district 16 and 18 so the winner of the state could be the teams that are not hosting the tournament so could be 4 different associations. Leeor said he will ask his board if they are interested. It will be the 2nd week in March of 2017. The downside of doing both is getting referees because district tournament stocked with affiliate referees, out of state referees so the majority of the games played during the day on a weekday (Friday) which is hard for refs who work days.  Some are chosen for nationals so burden is on their days off at their real jobs.
· Coyotes Report

· Off season so will start reaching out on Little Howlers.  Matt said the equipment will be delivered to the arena on September 16th and will need to know how we will get it to you. Reached out to the Directors, patches, jerseys (first batch of house league to Arcadia) High school has some too for their spring league

· Old Business
· Electronic Tender Letters
· Sport Ngin can create a registration document that will take the place of the triplicate tender lenders, plan is to create a specific link per Team, Sarah will create link, CAHA squirt minor that will go to whoever your rep is distribute to Team Manager or Coach whoever will be responsible to send out, only your team will get your tender letters and then it will automatically come back to Sarah.  26 or 27 CAHA teams, maintain privacy and help association control who gets that tender letter. It will be Tier 1 then Tier 2 and then house rec. For House Rec let Sarah know how many as quickly as possible.  They asked how will we know as a Coach or association that its been completed and Sarah said by using your registration through Sport Ngin, Sarah will get an email every time there is a hit, pull it up daily. Sarah will send out report weekly but associations are asking for it more than weekly.  Sarah doesn’t think she will beable to do it more than weekly and she asked who in the association the email will be sent too? There will be a Sign off for director or association rep is not there so Sarah will send out a verification email to verify that its your player…sent as a Team to coach and hockey director. Brian Gallagher asked if we send out the link, person signs, got the 3 day to change their mind so how would they be notified if they want to rescind. That’s why we are going to verify the rosters with the associations, if you have someone who rescinds you can contact Sarah so she can remove it from their association list. If they are not made aware and sign somewhere else within 72 hours and Sean said there is a release form that they fill out but Sarah said not if its within 72 hours. Chris Ihling is saying they shouldn’t be able to sign a 2nd paper if they haven’t rescinded the 1st one. Sarah said they can do up a rescind document stating that they have to rescind with the 1st association before signing with another association or they will remain committed to 1st association. They will be time stamped within Sport Ngin…beyond the 72 hours a rescind won’t work if they try through Sport Ngin. If you want it to be the association registrar but it is up to each association who will get these from Sarah. Also when sending to her please make sure it goes to AAHASec@gmail.com .  Evan says there has to be a way to send out reminders and Sarah said I’m sure there is but she has to get the documents out by April 25th as priority. Leeor is asking the date for Tier 1, Tier 1 committee decided on the 25th but associations are saying they thought it was the 21st. 

· As soon as Tier 2 starts you can start signing people, 29th, Tier 2, house rec, everything other than Tier 1, morning of the 29th 
· Motion to have signing date and time for Tier 1 hockey 8am Arizona time on the 21st
· 1st – Sherri Koshiol
· 2nd – Tony Radke
· All in Favor – Unanimous
· Going to need anticipated teams for Tier 2 and non Tier tomorrow sent to Sarah 

· Policy Review (short discussion on red marks(changes) and then vote)

· Brian sent out some typos which will just be corrected, no need for motion. Took everything approved by the board previously that had not been updated. House rec similar rules to Tier 2 and applied to House Rec, what we have been doing, asked some input and got some from the Mite committee. Tony said 8U when policy came out forwarded the 8U committee to mite committee and gotten feedback, 5 member associations on mite committee, talked with them and there has been communication with the Directors, some of the language in the 8U policy is still being reviewed. Mite committee would like some time to review as they met on phone not in person. There is a bullet item in policy 8U aging up to 10U at next season can begin playing 10U March 1st at beginning of next season, have question on the full ice allowance and how that fits in so want to discuss and make suggestion. 2nd year Mite terms of playing up without board approval. Request the board’s approval is still in there and needs to come out. For the past 2 years haven’t allowed Mite players to play up so Tim asked what do you need to discuss and Tony said we have never drawn the distinction between 1st or 2nd year mite. Limitation of half ice to an 8U player is a challenge to moving to 10U. He wants to come back to the board with some recommendations for 11.5 so we will table the 8U rules, which is Item 11. Mite committee will come back next meeting with recommendations. 10.9 House rec teams should be community based teams.
· Motion Sarah approve current changes of policy as written with the exception of 11.1 – 11.8 which will be tabled until next meeting after Mite Committee reviews and brings recommendation

· 1st – Bruce Urban
· 2nd – Justin Rogers
· All in Favor – 21

· Abstain – Sherri

· Brian opposed due to 15U but Sarah said that can be added

· The board said we can approve as is and add to it. Now that there is a 15U we can add what we need to for policy. 13.25 Kristy Letter A standardize hosting, time, format, ice cuts different but that wasn’t a change, we are just looking at any change that was made. Any changes you want bring to the policy committee please do so.
· Request to change Arcadia Adult to AZ Ice Arcadia Recreational Hockey Program…with this association being formed, Arcadia Adult and Youth would be eliminated effective September 1st annual meeting…1 vote for 1 year starting off scratch with no representation as of April 30th because it hasn’t been created yet. Members of the Board asked so there is no VOSHA adult and how did VOSHA get 2 votes for this 2015-16 season and Jim and Leeor said there was 1 for VOSHA and 1 for VOSHA adult and Jim said Arcadia Adult became an association without representation. 
· Motion to change Arcadia Adult to AZ Ice Arcadia Recreational Hockey Program. 

· 1st -  Evan Gavrilles
· 2nd – Bruce Urban
· All in Favor -9

· All against – 2
· Abstain – 10 
· New Business 
· Adult Tournament – Adam said the preliminary schedule sent out today and it is on the website. Asked Directors to follow up with teams again and the dates are June 10,11 and 12.
· Chris Zorza – wanted to take a minute to tell the Board there are 10 finalists for a new arena and his hometown Lakeview arena Marquet Michigan is one of the finalists.Voting starts tomorrow.
Adjourned 

1st – Sarah Dennee
2nd – Bruce Urban
Future State AAHA Board Meetings at the Ice Den in the Warming Room
· Monday, May 9, 2016
· Monday, June 13, 2016
· Arizona Tentative Championship Dates and Player Development Camp Dates
· Arizona Player Boys Younger Players Development Camp – Date TBD

· Arizona Player Development Camp for Younger Players TBD
· AZYHL Timeline

· No items at this time.
